
Covid 19 Uniform changes 

Due to the short amount of time students are in school and the need to wash clothing, and possible 
need to acquire replacement items for short periods of time, the wearing of school uniform is 
suspended until 1st September 2020.  Students’ clothing must conform to the following: 

• No hats in school buildings  

• No outdoor coats in lessons 

• No ‘spaghetti’ straps or low cut tops  

• No crop tops  

• No mini-skirts.  

• No offensive slogans  

• No ‘short’ shorts  

• No torn/ripped jeans  

• No stilettos or flip flops i.e. sensible footwear which is suitable for exercise 

• No undergarments on display  
 

Watches and Jewellery  

Watches are brought to school at their owners’ risk. A single small plain stud can be worn in the lobe 
of each ear. No i-phone watches or equivalent. Students must not wear any type of body piercing for 
Health and Safety reasons.  
 
Make up, fake tan and nail polish are not allowed.  
Extreme hairstyles/cuts/colours are not acceptable however variation, from the normal rules below, 
in terms of length due to the need for home hair dressing will be accepted. 
 

• Hair bands, clips should be dark coloured.  

• Hair colouring should be subtle and sympathetic to the child’s natural hair colour.  

• Hair styles should not be extreme.  

• Hair should not be too short: below a number three all over is not acceptable. However it is 
permissible to blend hair into the skin on the neck or over the ears, but it must not be 
shaved.  

• Hair shaved on the sides (below a three) and then a distinct change on top is not acceptable.  

• Hair styles which result in partially shaved hair, under cuts or lines/patterns in the hair are 
not acceptable. Long hair should be tidy, should not obscure the child’s face and must be 
tied back if it does so.  

• Long hair must also be tied back during practical lessons for health and safety reasons. If in 
doubt please contact school before your child embarks on a new hairstyle. Failure to comply 
may result in the student being placed in isolation or sent home to rectify hair issues.  

• Students are expected to be clean shaven unless it is a matter of religious observance.  

• Tattoos are not acceptable.  

• Faces should be uncovered.  
 

 


